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Dec 6 - 9 Step Up Week Years 8 ς 10 
Dec 14-16 Activities 
Dec 15 Awards Night 
Dec 20 Last Day of Term 4 

 

 

 

Just a reminder that the last day for ordering a lunch 
order from the canteen will be Tuesday 13th 
December, you can purchase drinks and ice creams, 
etc after this date while at school. 

 

 

An important date to mark down 
 in your diary - 
DMSC Annual Awards Night is to be held on 
Thursday, 15th December 2016 commencing 
at 7:00pm in the assembly hall.  
Art Expedition in the Hall Annex at 6.15pm 
 

¶ All parents, guardians and family 
members are invited to attend 

¶ All students are expected to attend 
and to be seated by 10 minutes to 7 

¶ Students should wear correct 
summer uniform 

¶ Student reports will be distributed at 
the conclusion of the evening 

 

Year 7 Transition Day 
¢ƻŘŀȅ ǿŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜŘ нлмтΩǎ ¸ŜŀǊ тǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭŀǎǘ 
transition day. Judging by their smiling faces, they 
were very happy to be back at DMSC and we are 
looking forward to a great year with them in 2017.  

Year 12 Graduation 
Last Friday night we officially celebrated the end of 
school for the Class of 2016. The students looked 
absolutely magnificent and it was a pleasure to see 
them presented with their parting gifts from DMSC. 
Please see photos later in the newsletter. Thank you 
to Lou Simpson, Yr 12 Coordinator for her work in 
putting the event together and also to Sharon Reilly 
and Lisa and Mick Polycarpou for assisting with the 
setting up.  
 
Step Up! 
This week, all students in Years 7-10 are participating 
in a Step Up program. The program is designed to 
ŀƭƭƻǿ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƻƴ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ 
curriculum and to get a taste of what the various 
subjects will entail next year. While the Year 10s 
finish this Friday, the 7-9s will have two more days of 
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Step Up next week, before the end of year activities 
commence.  
 
Welcome to Holly Ruwoldt! 
This week we welcome another new staff member 
to DMSC. We were thrilled to appoint Holly to a 
fulltime Maths position at the school. Holly is here 
ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΣ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ ƘŜǊ 
classes during our Step Up program.   
We are sure that both Holly and Jake (who we 
welcomed last week) will make a great contribution 
to our school.  
 
Awards Night 
As the year is coming to an end, we look to our 
Awards Night to reflect on the many achievements 
of the year that has been. I warmly invite members 
of the DMSC school community to attend this 
celebratory event and to share in the successes of 
our students. This year, we will be opening the doors 
a little earlier so guests can look over a display of 
student work. The exhibition will be in the Hall 
Annexe from 6.15pm ς please enter via the deck.  
 
Annual Implementation Plan 
Over the last few weeks, all staff have been involved 
in whole school planning for 2017. Having completed 
our new Strategic Plan, we are settling on the key 
actions we will need to take, to ensure we work 
toward the achievement of our goals. Our constant 
aim to improve outcomes for all students lies at the 
heart of every goal and every action that we take. 
 
Fees & Computers 
Thank you to the many families who have already 
paid their levies for 2017. We have also received 
numerous payments for laptops meaning the 
students can keep them over the summer break. If 
you are not planning on paying the lease before the 
ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŜƴŘΣ Ŏŀƴ ȅƻǳ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǎƻƴ ƻǊ 
daughter returns the laptop (with charger) to the 
school before the end of the year.  
 
Anne Gawith 
Principal 
 

Best books of 2016! 

Below are book reviews written by some Year 9 

students. The books are the ones they have selected 

to be the best ones they have read for 2016. 

 

 

Footrot Flats by 

Murray Ball 

This book is about 

a farm dog and his 

owner. It is very 

funny. The dog and 

the farmer get up to mischief. It has a whole heap of 

short stories as well. What makes it a good book is 

that it is quick to read, there are a lot of images as 

well. (Daniel Danish) 

 

One Would Think The Deep by 

Claire Zorn 

It is about a young 16 year old 

whose mother dies from cancer. 

bŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ ƳƻǾŜ ǘƻ Ƙƛǎ ŀǳƴǘȅΩǎ 

house and learns to surf with his 

cousin. Has a lot of complications and twists and 

turns that makes the story interesting. (Tea Kuhne) 

 

aƛǎǎ tŜǊŜƎǊƛƴŜΩǎ IƻƳŜ ŦƻǊ 

Peculiar Children by Ransom 

Riggs 

This book is about a boy 

whose grandfather dies. The 

boy goes on this journey in 

Scotland and discovers many 

fantastical and unusual 

things. The plot is very 

ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ Ψƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻǊƭŘΩ ƛƴ ŎƻƴǘŜƴǘΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ 

makes it enjoyable to read. (Charlotte Legge) 

Looking For Alaska by John 

Green 

It is about this boy who goes 

to a boarding school and 

meets many different friends. 

He meets a girl who he falls in 

love with. He loves her a lot, 

but she does not love him. 

After a sudden and surprising event, he tries to 

investigate the situation, which has many mysterious 

things about it. It is a very emotional book. (Amy 

Zippel) 



IƛǎǘƻǊȅΩǎ ²ƻǊǎǘ .ŀǘǘƭŜǎ 

by Joel Levy 

LǘΩǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ōƻƻƪ ŀōƻǳǘ 

historical battles. It 

shows how battles were 

fought and how they 

went wrong. Reading 

about history is 

awesome and you will 

enjoy this book if you 

love history. (Teo 

Haines) 

 

Breathing Underwater by Sophie Hardcastle 

There is a girl and her 

twin brother passes 

away. This event is 

emotional for her and 

leads to many life 

changing events and 

wrong decisions. It is 

about her ability to 

overcome this event. The 

way the author has 

written the text makes it 

easy to connect with the 

characters and great to read. (Rebekah Albrecht) 

 

Harry Potter and The Cursed Child by J.K.Rowling 

It is ŀōƻǳǘ IŀǊǊȅΩǎ ŎƘƛƭŘ !ƭōǳǎ ŀƴŘ Ƙƛǎ ōŜǎǘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘΣ 

ǿƘƻ ƛǎ aŀƭŦƻȅΩǎ ǎƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜȅ Ǝƻ ōŀŎƪ ƛƴ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ŀƭǘŜǊ 

events and save lives. They fail and the universe is 

broken. The rest of 

the novel is about 

dealing wit h these 

life altering 

decision and how 

to fix them. ItΩǎ 

enjoyable because 

you can return to 

the magical world 

of Harry Potter. 

(Brena Williams) 

The Flywheel by Erin Gough 

It is about a girl (Delilah) her 

nickname is Del, takes care 

of a coffee shop that her Dad 

owns. He has gone overseas 

ŦƻǊ ŀ ōǊŜŀƪΦ LǘΩǎ a book about 

friendship, romance and 

hardship. The style of writing 

is  easy to read even though 

it is a bigger text. The plot 

and how everything turns out is unexpected, with 

plenty of suspense as well. (Yasmin Harradine) 

Another Night in Mullet Town 

by Steven Herrick 

This book is really good. The 

characters go fishing and a 

whole heap of other things. 

There is plenty of comedy and 

lots of laughs, which makes it 

very good to read. So if you 

love laughing and humour 

read this book- it is really funny! (Isaaia 

Hollingsworth) 

Dougy by James Maloney 

This book is about a small 

town with lots of problems. 

Young kids have to 

experience lots of difficult 

things. These experiences 

and challenges that the kids 

have to overcome make it a 

pretty good book to read. 

(Chris Eldridge) 

 

Destroying Avalon by Kate 

McCaffrey 

This book was about bullying 

and I like it because it made 

you emotional about the 

experiences of the main 

characters. It is one of those 

ōƻƻƪǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ƛǘΣ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǎǘƻǇ ǳƴǘƛƭ 

you finish it. (Will Griffiths)  



Grade 6s - Transition Day at DMSC 

English with Ms Klinge in the Reading Room. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In the stadium with Mr Watts for PE  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



On Wednesday 14th and Thursday 15th of December DMSC students in year 7, 8 and 9 will be participating in a 

number of activities to celebrate making it to the end of another school year. There are a number of activities 

being offered both on and off campus. 

All students are expected to attend the two days of activities. There will be signup sheets for all activities at 

school where students can choose the activities that they would like to do.  

If students would like to participate in any of the activities listed below that require them to leave the DMSC 

premises, then they must have a permission form signed by their parent or guardian with the appropriate box 

ticked for the activities that they have permission to participate in. 

Activities 

At DMSC campus: 

¶ Board & Card Games 

¶ Indoor Sports  

¶ Outdoor Sports  
¶ Movies 

¶ Arts & Crafts (Christmas Cards) 

¶ Cooking (Christmas Cookies) 

¶ Kahootz/ quizmaster 

Off DMSC campus (require signed permission form.): 

¶ Swimming 

¶ Rowing 

¶ Bowls 

¶ River Walk 

Activities will have limited positions available. Students with a returned permission form will be given preference 

in activity choices. 

If you have any questions, please see Mr Watts or Mr Throssell. 

ÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍÍ 

Blues and Brothers Murray paddle  
The camp was to bring together aboriginal kids and police officers to 
rebuild the friendship between them. We spent five days paddling 404km 
down the Murray River from Yarrawonga to Swan Hill. 
This photo shows Tyreece and three others from the camp who were told 
to point at the word that means the most to them. One of the words on 
there was Love and that to us was love the land and the history of the 
aboriginal people who came before us.  
²Ŝ ǿŜǊŜ ŀƭƭ ŀǎƪŜŘ ŀ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ά²Ƙŀǘ ŘƻŜǎ culture ƳŜŀƴ ǘƻ ǳǎΚέ ¢ȅǊŜŜŎŜ 
ǎŀƛŘ Ψ/ǳƭǘǳǊŜ ǘƻ ǳǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǎǘΩ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ future of the aboriginal 
ŎǳƭǘǳǊŜέΦ 
All up, there where 85 of us for the camp. We had to always ask one question to ourselves and the question was 
ά²Ƙŀǘ ŘƻŜǎ ƭŜŀŘŜǊ ǎƘƛǇ ƳŜŀƴ ǘƻ ǳǎΚέ   
bƻǿ ǿŜ ŀǎƪ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ά²Ƙŀǘ ŘƻŜǎ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƳŜŀƴ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΚέ 
Thanks for reading  
BY Tyreece Taylor  



DMSC Year 12 Graduation Night 2nd December 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


